
IMPORTANT DATES FOR YOUR DIARY                            Wednesday 29th March 2023 

Thursday 30th April   School Council A.G.M @ 6.30, S.C. meeting to follow 
Monday 3rd April   Cluster Athletics  
Tuesday 4th April   Last assembly for Term 1, Easter raffle will be drawn; P.C meeting 6.30pm 
Wednesday 5th April   Chess Tournament @ Kangaroo Ground P.S. 
Thursday 6th April   Last day for Term 1, 1.30pm finish 
Monday 24th April   Term 2 commences, Assembly with Cindy McLeish - Flag Presentation 
Tuesday 25th April   ANZAC DAY Public holiday 
Wednesday 10th May   Curriculum Day - Student free 

 

Eildon Primary School 
Newsletter 

School Values: Respect-Integrity-Cooperation-Resilience-Altruism-Achievement 

 

Together we will develop a thriving community of creative, respectful and resilient 
learners who strive for physical, social and intellectual growth. 

Principal: Mr. Jai Harrington 
45 High Street, Eildon 3713 

 
 

Phone:    03 5774 2074 

 

Our Juniors and Middles have created 
some amazing Still Life Art.  Their  

medium used was Water Color! 



 
 

 

JUNIORS 

Shayla 

 

Shayla shows 
ACHIEVEMENT 
by stating infor-
mation clearly in 
full sentences.  
This allows her to 
enjoy putting her 
poster together in 
a creative way! 

 

SENIORS 
Brayden  

 

For showing 
Achievement by 
working well all 
week in class and 
playing kindly in 
the yard. Well done 
Brayden! 

MIDDLES 

Hailie 

 

Hailie continues to 
keep her bookwork 
exceptionally neat. 
Hailie also showed 
outstanding effort 
in working through 
the maths problem-
solving questions 
this week. 
Great effort, Hailie! 

JUNIORS 
Bella 

 

Bella displays  
RESILIENCE by 
working hard to 
practise adding 
and subtracting as 
well as great read-
ing! 

Great effort Bella! 

 

MIDDLES 
Liam  

 

Liam challenged 
himself during 
Maths, calculating  
volume using multi-
plication and cubic 
centimetres. 
 
Great effort, Liam! 

 

 

SENIORS 
Hunter 
 
For showing     
RESILIENCE by 
bravely thanking 
the Eildon Lions 
Club for their gen-
erous donation to 
the school last 
week. 

ART AWARD 

Amelia  

 

Amelia created a 
lovely still life sce-
ne using watercol-
our pencil. She 
paid careful atten-
tion to the details 
on the  
objects she was 
drawing, with fan-
tastic result. 

P.E. AWARD 
Xander  

 

Xander listened 
well during instruc-
tion and was posi-
tive and focussed. 
He chose to hurdle 
the bigger hurdles 
and his technique 
enabled success.         

Sensational     
Xander!    

INDONESIAN 

Hunter  

 

Hunter blew me away 
this week. He ques-
tioned how to con-
struct a more com-
plex sentence and 
soon realised he 
COULD, thanks to 
recalling some lan-
guage explored last 
year!  I was so very 
impressed.   

Bagus sekali  Hunter!   

ART AWARD 

Corbyn  

 

Corbyn drew an 
excellent Still Life 
scene with water-
colour  
pencil. His shape 
and proportion was 
very accurate, cre-
ating an excellent 
result.  

Well done, Corbyn! 

ART AWARD 

Hailie  

 

Hailie created a 
lovely Still Life wa-
tercolour sketch. 
She showed good 
shape and shading 
of a floating apple. 

 

Well done, Hailie! 

 

P.E.  AWARD 
Connor  

 

Connor is often en-
ergetic, enthusias-
tic, focussed and 
positive during P.E. 
He gives his best 
and works well with 
others. What won-
derful sportsman-
ship you show Con-
nor.    

Keep it up! 

INDONESIAN  
 
Jake  

Jake has had a very positive start to Indonesian this year. He is 
recalling words, answering questions and can construct small 
sentences independently. Keep up the great work and enthusi-
asm Jake.  

Bagus sekali!       

 



Principal’s Report Term 1 week 9 
 

The Grade 3 and 5 students gave their all whilst sitting the NAPLAN tests last week and we 
are very proud of their efforts. 

 

We would like to thank the Lions of Eildon for their generous 
donation of $500 towards our Robotics program. 

 

This week, Bunnings came up to help us further plant out the 
embankment beside the oval. They also donated 50 wattle 
trees for the activity. 

 

We wish our Gr 3- 5 students good luck at the Cluster 
Athletics Carnival to be held this Monday at Leckie Park in 
Alexandra. 

 

We are also looking forward to our chess excursion next 
Wednesday and the SRC games on the last day of term, 
next Thursday. 

 

A reminder to School Council and Parents Club that both 
meet before end of term. 

 

Wishing everyone a wonderful break. 

 

Mr Harrington  



Kindergarten Report 
Wednesday 29th March 2023 

 
Harmony Week is the celebration that recognises  our diversity and brings together Australians from all 
different backgrounds.  It is about inclusiveness, respect and a sense of belonging for everybody.  The colour 
orange demonstrates support and participation.  We celebrated at Kinder using stories, discussions and par-
ticipating in a lot ‘Orange” based activities/arts and crafts.  The Foundation/1 children also came to visit us, 
helping to celebrate and        complete our ‘Harmony Day’ hand print poster. 

 

We were also very excited to be having our own Teddy Bears Picnic.  The children prepared banana muffins, 
discussed  what activities we could participate in and all brought along their favourite bear to join in the fun.  
A big thank-you to Caitlyn and Ann  (Angus’s mum and nan), for providing our very special baby chino’s at 
out picnic. 

The children have experienced their first visit to our bush kinder site, this will become a regular outing in 
terms 2 and 3.  

 

Easter craft is a popular choice of activity this week and we will continue this next week.   

 

We also visited the community centre for the first time this year, which we use often in the winter months. 

 

If you have any questions, concerns or would like to know more about 
your child's progress, the program, or anything else kinder related, 
our door is always open.  We encourage families to let us know if they 
would like to chat to us one on one, and we will happily make time 
after a session. 

 

Regards Megan & Kass  

 



 
EASTER RAFFLE!!!! 

Only 1 week to go!!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Donations for our  
EASTER RAFFLE! 

 
Thank you to the families that have donated Easter items for our 
raffle.  It’s not too late to donate.  Please drop your items to the 
office by Monday.   Extra raffle tickets are available at the office. 

 

The raffle will be drawn at our final assembly for Term 1,  

Tuesday 4th April. 

TICKETS ARE DUE BACK ON MONDAY 3RD APRIL 



March, April & May 2023 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun 

27 
 
 
 
 
TENNIS 
OOSHC 

28 
 
 
 
 
 
OOSHC 

29 
 
Bunnings 
planting day 
 
CHAPLAIN 
OOSHC 

30 
 
School  
Council @ 
6.30pm 
 
OOSHC 

31 
 
 
 
 
 
OOSHC 

1st April 2 

3 
Cluster 
Athletics 
 
 
TENNIS 
OOSHC 

4 
Last Assembly 
for Term 1.—
Easter raffle 
 
Parents Club @ 
6.30pm 

OOSHC 

5 
Chess 
Tournament 
Kangaroo 
Ground 

CHAPLAIN 
Breakfast 
OOSHC 

6 
LAST DAY  
FOR TERM 1 

1.30pm    
finish 
 
SRC GAMES 
OOSHC 

7 
 
 
 
Good Friday 

8 9 
\ 
 
 
 

10 
 
 
 
17 
 

11 
 
 
 
18 
Sophie 

12 
 
 
 
19 

13 
 
 
 
20 

14 
 
 
 
21 

15 
 
 
 
22 

16 
 
 
 
23 

24th April 
First Day for 
Term 2  
Assembly with 
Cindy McLeish 

 
TENNIS 
OOSHC 

25 
Public Holiday 

 

26 
 
 
 
 
 
OOSHC 

27 
 
 
 
 
 
OOSHC 

28 
 
 
 
 
 
OOSHC 

29 30 

Oliver 

1st May 
 
 
 
 
TENNIS 
OOSHC 

2 
 
 
 
 
 
OOSHC 

3 
 
 
 
 
 
OOSHC 

4 
 
 
 
 
 
OOSHC 

5 
 
 
 
 
 
OOSHC 

6 7 

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 

Wednesday 10th May:  CURRICULUM DAY 



 

Have you been for a walk through our  

Arboreal Wonderland lately?  

You’ll be in for a great surprise!!! 




